February 11, 2013
Cook County Board of Education

The Cook County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, February 11, 2013 at 5:30 p.m. in the Cook Middle School Board Room.  Board members Maysoe Wiley, Susan Griffin, Frank H. Carter, Jerry Durden, and Chad Sumner were present for this meeting.  Chairman Wiley called the meeting to order.
Superintendent Heard presented the agenda.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mr. Carter, the board members voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

APPEARANCES AND RECOGNITIONS:
· Linda Hester (not present) was recognized as the February Employee of the Quarter.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Recommendation was made to approve the minutes from

the previous meeting.  On a motion by Mr. Carter, seconded by Mr. Durden, the board

members voted unanimously to approve this recommendation.
BUDGET UPDATE:  Mr. Heard presented a budget update.  This was for information only.

RESOLUTION FOR NON PARTISAN ELECTION:  Attorney Studstill discussed prefiling the resolution next year.  No action taken at this time.
SACS UPDATE:  Mrs. Purvis and Mrs. Ratts presented a SACS Update.  This was for information only.  Board member Griffin requested a list of Education acronyms.

EOCT UPDATE:  Mrs. Purvis presented an EOCT Update for Cook High School.  This was for information only.

RECOMMENDATION OF PERSONNEL:  On a motion by Mr. Sumner, seconded by Mrs. Griffin, the board members voted unanimously to approve the following:

APPOINTMENTS:


Haley Pennington, Substitute, Cook County Schools (certified)

John Smith, Bus Driver, Transportation


RETIREMENTS:

Melissa Johnson, Custodian, Maintenance (effective June 30, 2013)

Ralph Thomas, Custodian, Maintenance (effective June 30, 2013)

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Recommendation was made to go into executive session to discuss personnel.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mr. Durden, the board members voted unanimously to go into executive session.

Recommendation was made to return to regular session.  On a motion by Mr. Durden, seconded by Mrs. Griffin, the board members voted unanimously to return to regular session.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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